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PARKING OF PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLES OUTSIDE LYLE CARS, 

LIVERPOOL ROAD, ECCLES

Members will recall that at the Licensing Regulatory Panel meeting on Thursday 28th February 2003, Councillor Wilson reported that he had received a complaint that Private Hire Vehicles operated by Lyle Cars, which is situated directly opposite the Eccles Fire Station, were allegedly parking illegally outside their operating centre.

The practice is said to have presented a hazard to the fire tenders exiting the Station when responding to emergency calls.

After discussion, it was resolved that a letter be sent to the company advising them of their obligations in this matter.

In consequence, the management of the Private Hire company have been spoken to regarding the Panel’s concerns and a covering letter of advice, of which a copy is attached, has also been sent to the Operator.

Observations kept by Officers from the Licensing Department on the night of Friday 14th March revealed no vehicles from the Private Hire company parking in this manner, but it became obvious that private motorists visiting the adjacent takeaway contributed considerably to the problem.

The Private Hire company is now fully aware of the situation and is taking measures to resolve it.  I am informed that it is their intention to close the waiting room at the front of the premises.  This action is not solely because of the parking situation, but because it appears to have become a magnet for trouble, mainly caused by customers leaving the several nearby licensed premises and the takeaway, then making their way to Lyle Cars to acquire taxis home.

The situation will be monitored and it is hoped that the measures taken will assist in relieving the problem

